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Via email: Anthony.Barnes@planning.nsw.gov.au  

 

 

Dear Mr Barnes 

Mandalong Southern Extension Project Modification 8 (SSD 5144 MOD 8) 

I refer to your email dated 30 April 2019 inviting Subsidence Advisory to provide comment on the 
Mandalong Southern Extension Project Modification 8. 

Subsidence Advisory understands the application involves; 

• increasing the number of full-time equivalent personnel at the Mandalong Mine Access Site 
(MMAS) 

• upgrading the MMAS's existing electrical substation; and 
• clearing vegetation to facilitate upgrading of the substation and expansion of existing car 

parking facilities. 

Under the Coal Mine Subsidence Compensation Act 2017, construction of improvements within a 
Mine Subsidence District requires approval from Subsidence Advisory. If the upgrading of the 
substation and the expansion of the existing car park facilities involves the construction of surface 
improvements, approval from Subsidence Advisory should be sought. 

Please contact me on (02) 4677 1967 or at matthew.montgomery@finance.nsw.gov.au if you have 
any questions or wish to discuss. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Matthew Montgomery 
Infrastructure Manager, Subsidence Advisory NSW 

16 May 2019 

 

Mr Anthony Barnes 
Senior Environmental Assessment Officer 
Resource Assessments │ Planning Services 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 

117 Bull Street, Newcastle West, NSW, 2302  |  T: (02) 4908 4300   

99 Menangle Street, Picton, NSW, 2571  |  T: (02) 4677 6500    

24 Hour Emergency Service: 1800 248 083 (Free Call) 
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